


The following is a history of Calvary United Methodist Church 
from its very beginning through 1990. Written by Miriam 
Harris and Dorothy Parker in the mid-1990s, it's now difficult 
to come by copies of this booklet. So, to celebrate Calvary 
UMC's 50-year anniversary in our current home at 59 
Sabattus Street, this original document has been transcribed 
and reprinted for all the community to read. It is presented 
here as it was originally written, except to add the names of the 
three pastors who have served this church since that time. 
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CALVARY UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 

The buildings of Calvary United Methodist Church: 

The congregation we now know as Calvary United Methodist Church 
has lived all over downtown Lewiston throughout the years. 

These three buildings have been used for Sunday worship services. 
L-to-R: Albion Street/ Park Street (1853-1923); Hammond Street (1875-1970); 

Sabattus Street (1970-present) 
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To write the history of a Christian faith is indeed a 
privilege and a joy. It is a challenge to portray, in words, 
the sincere endeavors of many persons who have kept 
alive the Methodist faith in the city of Lewiston since its 
earliest beginning in 1845. 

A history is not necessarily limited to facts and figures, 
but might well be an interesting story including 
anecdotes and incidents which will stir the hearts and 
memories of many who will read these pages. It is our 
wish that any pleasure that readers may derive from 
reading this narrative will be as great as the pleasure we 
have had in compiling it. 

—Miriam Harris, Dorothy Parker 

MAINE WELCOMES THE METHODISTS 

Records show that one George Whitefield was the first 
Methodist to enter the Province of Maine. He was with 
the Wesleys in Georgia in 1737 and later traveled to 
Boston where he joined the Rev. Jonathan Edwards in the 
revivals now commonly spoken of as "The Great 
Awakening".  

George Whitefield was a very eloquent speaker and that, 
coupled with a loud singing voice, drew audiences of 
several thousands. In 1744 he traveled to York, Maine, 
where he was welcomed by Father Moody of the 
established church. He later preached at Portland and 
Kennebunkport. In both instances there were criticisms 
from the laymen. It is interesting to note that it was the 
gentleman's method of expounding his message that 
disturbed the people rather than the message itself.  
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The Methodists who came later were at first opposed by 
the Calvinists. At about this time, George Whitefield and 
John Wesley went their separate ways.  

Records show that the Wesleys believed more in the 
freedom to worship God as one chose while the stern 
doctrine of Calvinism did not seem to portray their 
beliefs. Little is known of Mr. Whitefield after this. There 
seemed to be no organized structure or framework of his 
efforts, and his spoken words, however powerful, were 
not long remembered. 

At the Methodist Conference held in Lynn, 
Massachusetts in 1793, Jesse Lee was appointed to the 
Province of Maine. He was a southern gentleman and the 
rigors of New England winters must have been difficult, 
but nowhere has there been found records of complaints.  

The first Methodist sermon was preached in Lewiston in 
1794 by the Rev. Jesse Lee, the famous energetic itinerant 
preacher and New England evangelist. The occasion was 
on the second visit of Mr. Lee to the Province of Maine. 
He traveled thousands of miles on horseback throughout 
New England, visiting various parts of Maine several 
times. 

There were less than 90 incorporated towns in Maine at 
that time. Roads were largely trails. Settlements were 
widely scattered. Lee was often coldly received in the 
villages, and he sometimes encountered violent 
opposition from the settled pastors of other faiths, who 
regarded him as a visionary enthusiast, and denounced 
his doctrines as pestilent heresy. He proclaimed with 
force a ‘free and full salvation,’ and with great power 
exhorted sinners to repent.  
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Following the visit by Jesse Lee, Lewiston Falls was 
visited by many of the various itinerant Methodist 
preachers and exhorters traveling through Maine. History 
indicates in sundry references that these Methodists 
were not always welcome visitors.  

Mr. Lee organized a religious society in Readfield, and 
three hundred members were soon actually enrolled. In 
1795 the first Methodist Church in Maine was dedicated 
on that site.  

In the next few years Methodism in Maine made great 
progress. There were few churches; often the church 
itself was organized but the buildings came later. In 1800 
there were six circuits but not one charge with a minister. 
Three factors are said to have determined the solid 
foundation of this particular faith in Maine: first, because 
of the great theologian John Wesley; second, the 
dedicated work of the laymen; and third, the yearly camp 
meetings.  

For some years Lewiston was a part of the Poland circuit. 
In 1845 the Rev. Thomas Greenhalgh was stationed by 
the Maine Conference at Poland, and while there he was 
invited by a Mr. Lowell to preach the funeral sermon of 
his wife.  

In the same year, he accepted the invitation to preach in 
Lewiston. From this one instance of preaching it may be 
said the foundation of Methodism was laid.  

During the following year preaching was conducted 
intermittently by the same minister. The Conference 
recognized the importance of including the village of 
Lewiston Falls within the boundary known as "The Little 
Androscoggin Mission," and appointed as its minister the 
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Rev. John Allen (known as the 'camp meeting minister'). 
That same year Rev. Allen served 25 people for an annual 
salary of $279.00!  

Another forward step occurred in July 1849, when the 
Rev. Charles Andrews was appointed to a new mission, 
known as the "Lewiston Falls Mission". During the year 
many meetings were held and interest began to be slowly 
awakened. Rev. Andrews was the first permanent 
minister appointed to the mission. His annual salary at 
that time was $175.00, and he was reappointed in 1850.  

The Rev. Ezekiel Robinson was appointed to the charge 
in 1851 at a salary of $350.00 yearly. He was reappointed 
in 1852. 

Need for a meeting place was paramount. This need was 
met when they rented an old school house at the corner 
of Bates and Main Sts. Although progress was being 
made, there was bitter opposition in town to the 
organization of a Methodist Society.  

The first meeting of ladies interested in a Methodist 
Society was held in the home of Mrs. Oakes. Although 
only eight ladies were present, they were successful in 
their petition for a resident minister. With this the 
congregation began to increase. Winter soon came and 
with it the need for a more comfortable place for services. 
During this pastorate the place of worship was changed 
to Jones Hall in Lewiston. This hall was in the loft of the 
brick block at lower Main Street, which later became the 
location of City Motel, the Highlander Laundromat, and 
Down-East Ham Radio Shop). Jones Hall was the scene of 
many important meetings in those times.  
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It was during the close of the second year of the Rev. S. 
Andrews' ministry that God blessed very markedly the 
efforts of the little church with the awakening and 
conversion of several individuals. 

At this time an attempt was made to start a Sabbath 
School. Only two children responded and these were gone 
after a few weeks. A Bible class was maintained, however. 

After a few months a more aggressive effort was made in 
the organization of a Sunday School. This time, at the end 
of the Conference year, 25 scholars, 6 teachers, and a 
Bible class were reported to the Maine Conference. 

Exclusive use of Jones Hall was secured at the end of 
1852 for the price of $2.50 a week. This, however, did not 
satisfy the parishioners - they wanted their own meeting 
house. 

In 1853, under the leadership of Rev. Benjamin Foster, an 
'heroic' effort was made to secure such a place. A site was 
donated by the Union Water Power Co. The contracted 
price for the meetinghouse was $4300.00 and nearly 
seventy pews were sold (at a cost of about $55.00 each) 
toward this cost. Then disaster struck! The contractor 
failed and left the city. The Trustees were left with unpaid 
bills totaling $1000.00!  

However, the stuff of which heroic religious leaders are 
made was not wanting. In the midst of very discouraging 
times and on the announcement of the dilemma in which 
the church found itself, many prospective pew holders 
cancelled their contract. The Trustees were undaunted by 
the turn of events. Fired by their zeal for the work of God 
and Methodism, they banded together anew and calmly 
resolved to execute their undertaking. This spirit was 
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infectious and many of the pew holders resolved to pay 
an additional 30% for their holdings. 

A large wooden church building was erected on Albion 
Street. The contractor was Almon Gardener, grandfather 
of our Dr. Rand, one of the very staunch supporters of 
Calvary United Methodist Church. The people of the 
parish did most of the work themselves in the evenings 
after their regular jobs in the mills. The men worked by 
the light of lanterns held by their wives. Lewiston Falls 
Methodist Church was the name of this first new church 
in Lewiston, dedicated on September 9, 1854. 

At the Annual Conference in Bath, in 1856, Rev. H.M. 
Blake was appointed to this charge. Also at the request of 
the parishioners, the Conference removed this church 
from the mission rolls and put it on a self-supporting 
basis. There were 200 members and the pastor received 
an annual salary of $539. 

In the year 1861 Lewiston's City Park was established, 
and the name of Albion Street was changed to Park 
Street. The Church was then renamed Park Street 
Methodist Church. (This building was sold to the 
Lewiston Lodge of Odd Fellows in 1926. In 1942 it was 
sold to the Salvation Army. They used it until 1960, when 
it was replaced by a brick building). 

The next important event in the history of the Church 
came in this same year of 1861, when seventy- one 
persons from Auburn withdrew and began their own 
church, meeting with success. This was the High Street 
Methodist Church. 

Between 1865 and 1867 the Rev. H.B. Abbott was pastor. 
Under his leadership great advances were made. The 
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Church sanctuary was redecorated and a pipe organ was 
purchased for $2000.00, of which $1300.00 was by 
subscription. 

In 1868 the Church vestry was packed for prayer 
meeting, with 400 or more in attendance. Shortly after 
this time there was a decided change in the religious 
complexion of the community. There was a noticeable 
exodus of Protestants and an influx of Roman Catholics 
following mill interests. 

This had little influence on the Church, however, for in 
1871 there was a movement to establish another church 
in the northern part of the city. 

In 1871 a new house at 98 Ash Street was purchased for a 
parsonage for the sum of $4000.00, of which $2000.00 
was raised by subscription.  

Leaders in this movement were S.R. Bearce, Joel Nevens, 
William Robinson and others. Agitation had actually 
begun in 1868. Innumerable difficulties faced Bearce, the 
cornerstone of the movement. 

Within the Park Street parish another division occurred in 
1870 due to a personality conflict. The new group was 
called the Main Street Methodist Church because they 
used a former Baptist Church at the corner of Main and 
Lisbon Streets. 

However, early in the year 1874, Mr. Bearce this very 
faithful and sterling son of the Church, procured plans for 
a fine brick church. Unfortunately, failing health made it 
impossible for Mr. Bearce to carry forth his plans 
personally, but he did continue his support of this project. 
His will made provision for $10,000.00 to be given to the 



[8] 

Church on the condition that within two years from that 
date, $5000.00 was raised. Death came on May 29, 1874. 

Determined to fulfill the terms of the will, the Trustees 
made every effort in this direction under the leadership of 
Rev. S.F. Wetherbee. The first effort met with failure. 
Success finally came in July of 1875. In 1876 they moved 
to a newly constructed church on Hammond Street. 

Dedication services conducted by the Bishop R.S. Foster, 
assisted by Rev. E. Martin and the pastor Rev. S.F. 
Wetherbee, were performed June 12, 1876 with the 
Church being densely packed at all services. Due to the 
earnest plea of the Bishop, the remaining debt was 
liquidated within half an hour. 

The succeeding years were marked with the usual ebb 
and flow found in the average congregation. During these 
years preceding 1895 the possibility of having the two 
congregations—Hammond Street and Park Street—
served by one pastor was realized. 

It was in 1895 that the Rev. E.T. Adams, the pastor of 
Hammond Street, was appointed to serve both parishes. 
Services were held in both churches. This, however, did 
not tend toward union. Dissatisfaction arose and in May 
of 1897 Rev. C.A. Southard withdrew to Park Street only. 
Separate churches were maintained with varying periods 
of success during this time. 

It was apparent that the question of union must be faced 
again sooner or later. It was at the end of the long and 
faithful ministry of Rev. I.A. Bean of Hammond Street and 
the very able and loyal ministry of Rev. H.E. Dunnack at 
the Park Street Church that the question once again 
became of vital importance. 



[9] 

The need of corporate strength, and the possibility of a 
wider fellowship were not lost upon the minds of these 
congregations at this time. It became the chief business 
of the Official Boards of the respective churches. Definite 
decisions were made.  

In 1923 each church elected a committee to work on the 
consolidation of the two churches. The committees 
selected the name CALVARY METHODIST EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH and decided that the minister would be 
appointed by the Bishop. The Hammond Street building 
was chosen as "more Churchly--is larger and much more 
appropriate to Church work". A special meeting was 
called and presided over by Bishop E.H. Hughes in which 
the selection of officials was made and other initial 
business was decided. The appointment of a pastor was 
left to the Bishop, who, in October, placed Rev. G. Rogers 
of Beacon Street Methodist Church in Bath, in the newly 
formed Calvary Methodist Church. 

Because of the flow of traffic on Main Street, our Church 
became known as "The Little Church Around The Corner". 
Attendance was constantly increasing. Many 
organizations flourished. Some of those mentioned in 
Church records are: 

• The Libby Club
• The Broadcasters
• The Crusaders

Class
• Ladies Aid

Society
• Methodist Men
• Epworth League

• Women's Foreign
Missionary
Society

• Women's Home
Mission Society

• Wesleyan
Fellowship

• Semper Fidelis
Class
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• Chuli Camp Fire
#1 and #2

• Akiyuhapi camp
Fire

• Methodist Youth
Fellowship

• Girl Scout Troop
#1 (later became
Mariner Troop)

Nursery was provided during worship service. The 
Church also had its own band! 

During the post-war years in the 1940's and 1950's 
attendance decreased. The community was offering 
alternate programs and the war years had encouraged 
women to find employment outside the home. Times 
change and so must the Church. 

In 1959 the church building needed attention. The 
Sanctuary was painted, stair railings repaired, linoleum 
installed in the Men's and Ladies' rooms. The loan for the 
repairs was called the "Beautification Fund" and was in 
the amount of $1800.00 

THE GIFT OF A CHURCH BUILDING 

It was not until the late 1960's that the Trustees realized 
there was a major problem. At this same time, the United 
Church of Christ on Sabattus Street was having its own 
particular problems. In order to understand this unique 
situation which culminated in the Sabattus Street Church 
being an outright gift to Calvary Methodist Church, it is 
necessary to go back to the roots of three Lewiston 
Churches. 

The first chronologically, was the Congregational parish 
whose roots are based in the Puritan and Pilgrim tradition 
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in the United States. In 1826 the Lewiston Falls 
Congregational Church was founded through the efforts 
of Edward Little. We must keep it in mind that much of 
Auburn, as we know it today, as well as the present 
Lewiston side of the Androscoggin River was known as 
Lewiston Falls. 

In 1854, 31 members asked to be "dismissed" in order that 
they might establish a church on their Lewiston side of 
the Falls and make transportation easier for them. A 
number of churches were built around City Park. Just as 
in Colonial days, they were located around the village 
common. They built a chapel on the corner of Pine and 
Bates Streets and thus took the name Pine Street 
Congregational Church. In 1866 they built there a large, 
beautiful brick church in Romanesque style. It was the 
parish of the well-to-do in Lewiston.  

Although the Methodists arrived on the local scene next, 
it is better to look now at the Universalists because of the 
tie that was developed with the Congregationalists in 
Lewiston. 

The Universalists also started on the Auburn side of the 
river by forming a Lewiston Falls Universalist Society. In 
1863 the Lewiston group withdrew just as the 
Congregationalists had done and formed the Bates Street 
Universalist Society. In 1866 they had a church 
constructed on a site where St. Patrick's Parish School 
(Wallace School) now stands. 

In 1903 the Universalists moved to a new church done in 
Akron style. Located in the triangular area bounded by 
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Sabattus, College, and Bartlett Streets, this church has 
undergone many name changes.  

In 1903 when Sabattus Street was a dirt road, the name 
was The First Universalist Church of The Redeemer.  

The depression period of the 1930's was naturally as hard 
on churches as on families. Therefore, in 1936, the Pine 
Street Congregational Church and the First Universalist 
parishes federated, and was called The Federated Church. 
There was a trial period when they went to Pine Street in 
the warm months, and to the smaller Universalist Church 
in cold weather to save on heat. 

Eventually, some of the businessmen of the parish 
decided that it would be sensible, even though sad, to tear 
down the huge Pine Street Church and build on the site 
some commercial rental property to provide income. An 
observer of the demolition spoke of the necessity for 
blasting in order to raze the tower. It had been built by 
contractors who meant it to last and had poured concrete 
into the base of the tower. A store was built on that corner 
to specifications of the First National Stores. 

About the same time as the United Church of Christ1 was 
weighing its problems, Calvary Methodist also had a 
committee studying its own problems. It was composed 
of Rev. Edward L. Fenderson, Irving Grant, Dr. Carleton 
Rand, Sumner Wright, Helen Taylor, Eunice Leighton, 
George Paiton, Harold Blanchard, and Raymond Parsons. 

1 Note: In 1964 the Lewiston Federated Church joined The 
United Church of Christ. 
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The Church had a membership of 350, an effective, 
active group of friendly people. However, the church 
building had many needs including a new roof, painting, 
repair to the stained glass window, a parking lot, and the 
usual interior repairs. 

Hampering their efforts to make plans was the fact that 
they had not been able to acquire a clear title to the land 
on which the church was situated. The deed from Samuel 
R. Bearce read that in the event that the property were
diverted to any other use than for the Methodist
Episcopal Free Church it would revert to him or to his
heirs. The present heirs chose not to give a deed, and in
fact later sold the land to the Central Maine General
Hospital and the church was torn down.

At the annual meeting in January, 1969, the members of 
the United Church of Christ realized that the future of 
their church needed serious consideration. The size of the 
congregation—only 162—was small and a large portion of 
current expenditures was being met by use of savings. 
Consequently, a series of discussion meetings was set up 
for the month of May to enable the entire membership to 
formulate specific proposals. This led to their decision to 
present the proposal to dispose of their church by making 
a gift of it to another local church, which eventually 
proved to be the Calvary United Methodist Church2. 

2 Note: April 23, 1968 signifies the creation of the United 
Methodist Church at Dallas, Texas, the name which is still 
in use today. 



[14] 

Shortly, during a regular meeting of the Administrative 
Board of the Calvary church a committee from the United 
Church of Christ presented the proposition that their 
members were in favor of making an outright gift of their 
church building to our church, with the following 
stipulations: a. the building would have to be used as a 
church, holding regular worship services for ten years; b. 
Calvary would be responsible for repairs, maintenance, 
insurance, and all expenses incurred in its use. 

The only restrictions would be that for a period of not 
more than ten years, the building could not be sold by 
Calvary, and must be kept in good condition. At the end 
of said period, a clear title to the building would be given 
to Calvary. All specific and legal details would be worked 
out with a lawyer and a committee.  

It would be understood that the Methodists be allowed to 
make any changes in the interior required to make the 
building suitable for their services, and their name be 
used in the usual manner as a United Methodist Church. 

Having received the offer from the United Church of 
Christ, a committee from Calvary presented it with one 
other alternative, (which would have been a merger), to 
their parishioners in June 1970. The Portland District 
Church Building and Location Committee had considered 
the alternatives and recommended that the offer by the 
U.C.C. be accepted because the building was attractive,
located well, had a good heating system, a better organ,
and could be adapted to the needs of Calvary without
great expense. It could minister to those members of
U.C.C. who wished to remain.
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A special meeting of the congregation of the First United 
Church of Christ of Sabattus Street and a nursery was 
held on Monday, June 8, 1970. There was a unanimous 
vote of approval that the church building be offered as a 
gift to the Calvary United Methodist Church of Lewiston. 

On September 28, 1970 the Calvary United Methodist 
Church met at the Hammond Street Church for the last 
time and marched as a group to their new home in the 
“Church In The Triangle”. It was such an historical 
moment that it was televised.  

In anticipation of this move several projects for the 
improvement and preservation of the property had been 
done by the Trustees. A Communion Rail was installed, 
and an altar in the back. A chancel area was created 
including both a pulpit and a lectern. The Sanctuary can 
accommodate 300. 

New roofing was applied in a brown shade to blend with 
the brick work. Complete exterior painting was done. 
Other changes were made gradually, with much of the 
work being done by members of the parish. 

The upstairs kitchen and dining room became a youth 
center the basement Church school rooms were made 
into a modern kitchen, utilizing new cabinets recently 
installed at Hammond Street, plus additional units to 
make for a complete matching kitchen facility. A new 
exhaust fan and a hood for kitchen ventilation were also 
installed. 

An outside entrance to the basement area at street level, 
two new restrooms, and suitable coatroom facilities were 
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added. A blacktop apron was applied around the outside 
of the Church, and the city of Lewiston put curbing 
around the entire triangle. When we acquired the 
building, we were also given a large set of Syracuse china 
and beautiful maple furniture in the library. 

In 1970, the organ from the Hammond Street Church was 
given to the Southern Maine Vocational Technical 
Institute to be used in a chapel being planned for the 
future. Several pipes were used at our Sabattus Street 
church, and the chimes were stored for future use.  

In 1971 our beautiful stained glass window, depicting 
Christ in the Garden of Gethsemane, was again moved, 
this time to its new home at 59 Sabattus Street. Through 

the generosity of Mrs. Bessie Peterson Witt, a member 
living in Florida, the window became a lighted picture for 
all who pass by to enjoy. An inscription was added, giving 
the origin and brief history of the window, and its various 
locations.  

In 1977 we made the decision to put aluminum siding on 
the wooden part of the church instead of painting. At this 
time, David Rand made and with help installed the new 
plexiglas covers to protect our beautiful stained glass 
windows. He called it a "labor of love for the church". 

On February 6, 1978 we organized "Target 80", a project 
to raise $18,000.00 in the next three years. The purpose 
of this was to pay for the church siding $8400.00 plus 
other indebtedness of $8263.00. By so doing our church 
would be in top-notch condition, and free of debt. This 
was a timely goal, as 1980 marked the end of our 
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probation period during which we were to prove 
ourselves worthy of the gift of this beautiful church 
building from the United Church of Christ. 

September 28, 1980 was the date chosen to observe and 
celebrate the tenth anniversary of the gift. A final deed 
was prepared by Judge Donald Webber of High Street 
Church and was presented to Calvary at a special service 
at 4 P.M. The three pastors who played such an important 
part in the decisions of ten years before were invited to 
participate:  

• Rev. Edward L. Fenderson
• Rev. Victor Ford
• Rev. Frederick Hayes

On April 17, 1983 a dedication service was held for the 
new nursery window and sound system. This made it 
possible for those in the nursery to see into the 
Sanctuary. Both projects were made possible by the 
Memorial Fund given by many thoughtful and dedicated 
people. 

In 1985 a Church office was built at the parsonage using 
one of the two garages on the property. This was done to 
make it easier for the minister to conduct the business of 
the church. Leo Caron was hired to do the carpentry work. 
It was a beautiful addition; however, in the following 
years we learned that it put a continual burden on the 
pastor's time. 

In 1987 we voted to hire a Church secretary as the parish 
prospered and thus free the pastor from some of the 
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burden of paper work. Dot Parker filled that position for 
the first two and a half years.  

In 1990 Rev. Souza proposed moving the office back to 
the church building; he asked his friend Mrs. Wood to 
draw up the plans. They were brought before the 
Administrative Council and eventually approved. The lay 
members, under the direction of Steve Grant president of 
the Trustees at the time, did most of the work. What had 
been the Church Library was changed into offices: one for 
the minister and the other for a secretary. The library was 
then constructed in the place where the little used 
Sunday school worship area had been. The Sunday 
School now conducts its worship service in front of the 
library. This vestry is a much more attractive place, and 
the new library is a cozy place to have meetings. 

The Rev. Clifton Ives, the Superintendent of the Southern 
District at the time, approved of the change saying he felt 
the Church building should be open during the week.  

Methodism has not always remained united. The 
Methodist Protestant Church was formed in 1830 
primarily as a movement for more adequate lay 
representation. Slavery later caused the Church to divide 
between North and South. It was not until 1939 that these 
three branches of Methodism again became one church. 
Then on April 23, 1968 at Dallas, Texas, the Methodist 
Church and the Evangelical United Brethren Church 
became THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH. The 
joining of hands by Bishop Reuben H. Mueller (E.U.B.) 
and Bishop Lloyd C. Wicke (Methodist) united the two 
churches. 
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Our Church has grown and changed with the times. We 
are still a dedicated and friendly group. Our course is still 
onward, with but one end in view, and one only - the 
extension of the Kingdom of God and the enthronement 
of the Lord Jesus Christ.  

Thus far the history of our United and beloved Church is 
an open page for all to read. We go forward undismayed, 
confident that He who has led us thus far will lead us to 
the end. 
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The Pastors of Calvary UMC 

1845 – Rev. Thomas 
Greenhalgh 
1846 – Rev. John Allen 
1849 – Rev. Charles 
Andrews 
1853 – Rev. Benjamin 
Foster 
1855 – Rev. H. M. Blake 
1856-1865 – Served by 
Godly Men 
1865 – Rev. H.B. Abbott 
1871 – Rev. Abbott 
reappointed 
1874 – Rev. S. F. 
Wetherbee 
1876 – Hammond Street 
Church dedicated by: 
Bishop R.S. Foster, Rev. 
Ezekiel Martin and Rev. 
S.F. Wetherbee 
1895 – Rev. E.T. Adams 
(one pastor to serve both 
Park St. and Hammond 
Street) 
1897 – Rev. C.A. Southard 
resigned as pastor of 
Hammond St. and was 
pastor of Park St. only 
1901 – C.C. Phelan 
1903 – Ralph Flewelling 
1904 – A.A. Lewis 
1907-1908 – Frank H. Hall 

1909-1911 – Horace G. 
MacGlauflin 
1911 – J.E. Alvey 
1912 – Dwight F. Faulkner 
1913 – Rev. I.A. Bean - 
Hammond St.; Rev. H.E. 
Dunnack - Park St. 
1916 – J.A. Betcher 
1923 – THE SACRED 
NAME OF "CALVARY" 
WAS CHOSEN 
1923-1927 – Rev. J.G. 
Rogers 
1928 – Rev. Harold E. 
Mayo 
1930 – Rev. Royal Brown 
1933 – Rev. Harold G. 
Cann (died during 
pastorate) 
1937 – Rev. M. Gerry 
Plummer 
1940 – Rev. Albert Oliver 
1946 – Rev. Norman L. 
Porter 
1951 – Rev. Eldridge 
Brewster 
1953 – Rev. H.F. Aldrich 
1954 – Rev. Alfred Ives 
1956 – Rev. Robert 
Plummer 
1963 – Rev. Fred Niles 
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1968 – Merged - became 
CALVARY UNITED 
METHODIST 
1969 – Rev. Edward L. 
Fenderson 
1975 – Rev. Leslie 
Howland 
1980 – Rev. Gary Vencill 
1984 – Rev. C.V. Thomas 

1987 – Rev. Eveline 
(Smith) Starbird 
1990 – Rev. W. Richard 
Souza 
1993 – Rev. Ruth Morrison 
2004 – Rev. Nancy 
Huntington 
2007 – Rev. Casey Collins 
2015 – Rev. Annie Baker-
Streevy

Calvary United Methodist Church 

• 1793 Rev. Jesse Lee first Methodist minister to be
appointed to this Province

• 1852 rented an old school house at the comer of Bates
and Main Streets in which to meet

• 1853 constructed a large wooden building on Albion
Street on land donated by Union Water Power Co.

• 1861 Lewiston City Park was established and Albion
became Park Street; thus Park Street Methodist Church

• 1875 Hammond Street Church was built. One minister
served both churches.

• 1897 because of a conflict, the parish was divided.
• 1923 a merger of the two churches and the move to the

"more Churchly building". The name ''Calvary Methodist
Episcopal" was chosen.

• 1968 merger with ''The United Brethren Church"
produced "Calvary United Methodist Church".

• 1970 this building is an outright gift (for a one dollar
binder) to Calvary if properly maintained for ten years.

• 1980 received the deed to our church
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The Church In The Triangle (59 Sabattus St.) 

• 1903 – this building was constructed and the
Universalists moved in. Then known as “The Universalist
Church of The Redeemer”.

• 1936 – this became "The Federated Church"
• 1964 – this became "The United Church of Christ"
• 1970 – it became and is now ''Calvary United Methodist

Church".



calvarylewiston.orgcalvarylewiston.org

Fifty years ago, High 
Street Congregational 
Church, UCC (now on 
Pleasant Street in 
Auburn) gave Calvary 
UMC an incredible 
gift—and we remain 
gratefulgrateful for the gener-
osity of our friends 
across the river.  

We are also grateful to the faithful people who have helped 
keep this building operating throughout the years. For those 
who have maintained the building—keeping it safe and 
clean—and those who have made financial gifts for its 
upkeep; for those who have called this church home at any 
point in their lives; for all the lay and clergy who have shaped 
this church throughout the years; for the community groups 
andand faith communities who have shared this space with us; 
for anyone who has found a place of community and belong-
ing inside these walls; for everyone who continues the minis-
try of the church, even when we can’t be together in person; 
for all those who know the ministry of the church doesn’t 
stop when our doors have to close; for all the beloved 
siblings of this church and community 
throughout the years, we give thanks. 

May this building remain a place of welcome and 
safety for the next 50 years and beyond.

-Calvary United Methodist Church 
Leadership Board, July 2020
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